POLICIES AND PROCEDURES

Victor Valley Gem and Mineral Club

Donations to the Club:

Adopted  at the July Board Meeting 2004.   When any item (including rocks) are donated or are wished to to be donated by the club the following procedure will be followed:

1) The Club President will be contacted by phone if a donation is received at the club, an individual calls the club and wishes items to be picked up by the club or in any other way, contacts the club concerning a donation they would like to have picked up or received.

2) If the President is not available, immediately contact the next person in the chain of command (see the list of officers and their telephone numbers on the club roster or on the club bulletin back cover)

3) The President or officer acting on the President’s behalf will make arrangements with either the Instructor on duty or another member of the club to be in charge of securing the donated item(s).

4) That person in charge will get the name and mailing address of the person making the donation.

5) The person in charge will then place the item(s) in the club and make a written inventory of the items.  That written inventory  is to be presented  to the Board of Directors at the next Board Meeting.  They do not have to be present, but can provide a copy of  the inventory to the Recording Secretary to be handed out with the agenda at the Board meeting.

6) Under New Business, the Board will determine the disposition of the donated items in the best interest of the club.  That may be by any of a number of things including sale of the items for strengthening the general fund, raffle of the items, use of the items for the club members in general or other solutions that would benefit all the members of the club.  

7) Notification will be given to the members at the next general meeting as to the Board’s decision concerning the donation and, if applicable, placed in the club bulletin for all members to be aware of the donation and how it will be used by the club.  

8) No item(s) may be taken by any individual member prior to the decision of the board.  

9) A thank you letter, expressing our gratitude will be drafted by the Corresponding Secretary and mailed to the donor on behalf of the club.  

